
Wood River Fire/Rescue Dept
Minutes of Meeting
April 15, 2013

Business meeting of WRFD was called to order by President Roger Dvorak at 20:00.

Roll call taken of all members

Minutes of last meeting posted and approved.

Treasurer’s Report given.

Bills from Fire Dept. submitted for payment and approval. Discussion/clarification made.
Motion to pay bills made by Ken Fairbanks, seconded by Dale S. Motion carried.

Bills from Rescue/Ambulance submitted for payment and approval. Discussion/clarification
made. Motion to pay bills made by Cindy S., seconded by Nate. Motion carried.

Fire Chief Report: Todd King

Discussion held on driving class which will be coming up in May.

Fire School is coming up in May, and all registrations should be in.

Todd noted that he has a flier made out for the green truck to take to fire school & try to get
it sold. Crane Trust has expressed an interest in buying the truck.

Todd noted that he is trying to get a quote from Pump Tech to come out and do testing on
our trucks.

Nick Lammers: Rescue Captain

Nick noted that he and Brian Urbom are registered for advanced airway classes. Nick in August,
and Brian in September.

Middle School is having Career Day on May 7, and has requested WRFD to have fire truck and
ambulance out there. Nick advised that we would be there.

Noted that the last Friday in April is Fun Plunge, and WRFD always has an ambulance on site of the
Fun Plunge.

EMT class will be in Gibbon starting in August.

Dick S. reported that we had 48 EMS calls, & 14 fire.
Need to make sure new forms are filled out correctly, fill out in pen, as pencil does not copy.



Protocols need to be redone. Dick said he would help with rewriting the protocols.

Training Officer – Dan L.

Dan absent-only report was Fire School, & driver training.

Safety Officer-J Williams
Nothing Noted

Committtee Reports

Noted that the dance was a success. Attendance was down from last year and felt that weather
was a factor. Comments from public well received.

Old Business:

Questions on the lighting project. Roger received another quote from Doug Fangmeier of $5545.00
which is up from the $4200.00 quote a year ago.
Roger working with the city on woodenb pole, which they don’t want to give up.

Fire awards-bronze higher than the $23-$24.
Ordered l cast aluminum with bronze coloring to look at before purchasing.

Vest & accountability tags. Have not been ordered yet, Todd to take care of.

Recruiting letter was brought up again, and Todd said that it was put aside and forgotten about.
Todd will talk to post office about single page letters for all postal patrons.

New Business:
Brian Hayes received phone call from Kip English of the ball association in regards to the signs
on the fence for advertising. Noted that the aluminum signs are not working, and the signs can
be returned , the ball association will give us 2 new vinyl signs. This will be $50.00/year to
advertise, plus we will have the 2 new signs. Everyone agreed this was a workable deal.

Motion made by Jenie M. to adjourn meeting, seconded by Dale S..
Motion carried and meeting adjourned at 21:44

Submitted by
Judy Knecht
Secretary


